
 

 

Minutes for the July 09, 2012 meeting of Catharine Township Board of 

Supervisors 

 
The board of supervisors for Catharine Township met on Monday, July 09, 2012, at the 

Catharine Township Building with David Bigelow, Marc Daniel Isenberg, Ralph F Rispoli and 

secretary present. 

 

Visitor was Jim Young from Stiffler, McGraw & Associates, Jon McClintock, and Ralph Houck 

from SEO Services. 

 

A motion was made that the minutes be approved as written by David Bigelow, seconded by 

Marc Daniel Isenberg.  Unanimous 

 

A motion was made that the financial report be approved as written by Marc Daniel Isenberg, 

seconded by David Bigelow.  Unanimous 

 

Ralph Houck and Jon McClintock were here about the Point View Cottage Association Sewer 

Project.  Ralph Houck wanted to see about getting the planning module component A and B 

signed and sent to DEP for review.  David Bigelow made a motion to accept Resolution 1203 

and Resolution 1204 pertaining to the Point View Cottage Association, seconded by Ralph F 

Rispoli.  Unanimous 

 

Jim Young from Stiffler, McGraw & Associates came to see about getting the Williamsburg 

Municipal Authority Wastewater Treatment Plant Upgrade signed.  The only thing the 

supervisors approved at our April 09, 2012 meeting was the 5 waivers requested from our 

Subdivision and Land Development Ordinance.  The supervisors did not approve a Land 

Development Plan.  A motion was made to approve the Land Development Plan by David 

Bigelow, seconded by Ralph F Rispoli.  Unanimous 

 

Campsite - Marc Daniel Isenberg said he was out that way and saw residents were cleaning up 

the campsite down at Mt Etna. 

 

Allen Gibboney and Dave Imler are working on the earned income delinquent taxes.  Ralph F 

Rispoli said when Dave Imler has the taxes collected for 2011 and back his position will be 

completed.  Dave Imler asked about a request to have an auditor go over the earned income taxes 

from the Blair Co Tax Collection Bureau.  The supervisors do not feel that it will be necessary.  

The supervisors would like a letter sent to him for the hard work he has done over the years. 

 

Recreation Drive Repair Options – If we have to do something about Recreation Drive, we will 

just be patching potholes for safety-maybe single sealcoat.  The township would like to wait until 

sewer plant is done before any paving is done. 

 

HH Bond – Ralph F Rispoli said he doesn’t have the time right now to do it.  A motion was 

made by David Bigelow to have Marc Daniel Isenberg take care of it, seconded by Ralph F 

Rispoli.  Unanimous 

 

The secretary has looked for a Per Capita Ordinance and can’t find one.  She has checked with 



 

 

DCED and the school.  The secretary will call Allen Gibboney to see about getting a sample 

copy of an ordinance so we can update one. 

 

Williamsburg Borough has asked if the township would be interested in helping with a cleanup 

day in September. 

 

Peoples Natural Gas is conducting a search to identify pipelines that is of high population density 

or that contains an identified site for public safety.  Examples:  Parks, Playgrounds, Religious 

Facilities, Schools, Day Care and Etc.  The township has none. 

 

A motion was made to approve sending a letter to Rails to Trails of Central Pennsylvania for the 

endorsement of their application for improvements to the Lower Trail, second by Ralph F 

Rispoli.  Unanimous 

 

Rick Baker – David Bigelow said he finish about a month ago.  Eleanor Harclerode said she got 

a call from the bank about closing the bond.  Eleanor said that she called Rick Baker twice and 

left messages, and Rick never called back.  Mike Fay checked the road before Rick started.  

David Bigelow and Mike Fay said the road is OK.  The supervisors said to go ahead and close 

the bond out. 

 

Donald & Celestia Barker had a letter sent to them about a complaint that two trailers setting on 

their property are deteriorating.  We are getting complaints again on what we are going to do 

about these trailers.  A motion was made to send a certified letter to Donald & Celestia Barker 

and also send a copy to our attorney by David Bigelow, seconded by Marc Daniel Isenberg.  

Unanimous 

 

Marc Daniel Isenberg asked about a flag for the office.  A motion was made by Ralph  

F Rispoli to get a flag for the office, seconded by David Bigelow.  Unanimous 

 

Marc Daniel Isenberg talked about a motorcycle accident which occurred about a month and a 

half ago.  Marc Daniel Isenberg said he doesn’t know if Penn Dot would do a study on the S turn 

on William Penn Hwy (Rt22).  Marc would like to see if something could be done with it.  Mike 

Fay said we would have to have a letter sent from the township.  David Bigelow made a motion 

to have Marc Daniel Isenberg look into the S turn on William Penn Hwy (Rt22), seconded by 

Ralph F Rispoli.  Unanimous 

   

David Bigelow made a motion to pay bills, seconded by Ralph F Rispoli. 

 

Ralph F Rispoli made a motion to adjourn, seconded by David Bigelow. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Eleanor K Harclerode, Secretary/Treasurer 

 


